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By Eric Pfeffinger
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AUGUST 24 to
SEPTEMBER 14

GET YOUR TICK
TODAY!

Lafayette City Council modifies

connecting Lafayette plans
By Elaine Borden Chandler
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The Lafayette City Coun-
cil has decided to pro-
ceed with the plans for
Connecting Lafayette.
Connecting Lafayette isa
project that aims to im-
prove the transportation
around Stanley Middle
School and Lafayette El-
ementary School. The
main plan is to create a
pedestrian and bicycle
pathway that connects
the schools, the down-
town, and the Lafayette-
Moraga pathway. How-
ever, due to community
feedback, the council is
investigating if they can
modify the Topper Lane
portion of the plans.
The original plans
were introduced at the
City Council meeting on
July B, by Transportation
Program Manager
Patrick Golier, Nate
Levine, a professional
engineer, and Engineer-
ing Services Manager
Matt Luttropp. The pro-
ject has three sources of
funding: the federal gov-
ernment’s Transporta-
tion, Housing and Urban
Development bill; the
Metropolitan Trans-

portation Commission’s
(MTC) One Bay Area
Grant program; and lo-
cal funding from Mea-
sure ] and the Lamor-
inda Fee & Financing
Authority (LFFA).

On School Street,
Connecting Lafayette's
plan was for a multi-use
pathway for pedestrians,
bicyclists, skateboarders,
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a data collection effort,
Connecting Lafayette
planned to change the
current unmarked dirt
parking area with diago-
nal parking near Topper
Lane into paved parallel
parking. This would be
paired with making the
sidewalk from Topper
Lane to Acampo Drive
conti and six feet

etc. that would span on
the north side of the
street from Moraga Road
to the Lafayette-Moraga
trail. The school district
agreed to a ten foot wide
easement along
Lafayette Elementary
School property from
Moraga Road to First
Street, where there
would be a painted eight
foot wide parking lane
and a 10.5 foot wide
pathway. From First
Street to the Lamorinda
Trail, there would be a
four foot wide buffer
with low vegetation and
a ten foot wide pathway.
For St Mary’s Road,
the community said that
they wanted a better
loading zone for Stanley
Middle School. Following

wide. This sidewalk is
the only part of the plan
!hal does not have fund-

The last part of the
Connecting Lafayette
plan was a multi-use
pathway with a land-
scaping section on the
east side of Topper Lane,
It would connect St
Mary's Road and the
back side of Stanley to
the Lafayette-Moraga
Trail and by extension to
the multi-use pathway
on School Street. It was
previously ten feet wide
like the other pathways.
In the new plans, the
pathway was reduced to
six feet wide and mean-
dered to preserve as
many large existing trees
as possible. In addition,

= Visit
Kurt Piper

Rualtor® | Broker Associote
DRE OM30308

M: 9258188000
hurtElkurtpipergroupcom

4 Berkshire St., Moraga

3 BD | 2.5 BA | 2142 SQFT. | OFFERED AT $1,550,000

Everyone loves a tree-lined street. Enjoy the best of Maraga Country Club ot 4
Berkshire Street. Beoutifully oppointed townhome with modern European kitchen,
mople hordwood floors, updoted bathrooms, soaring ceilings and walls of windows
bringing in natural sunlight and blue skies. Retreat to your private bock yard deck or
frant yard paver patio to dine al freseo on warm summer nights while entertaining
family and friends_the choice is yours. Purchose this lovely townhome and
automaoticolly become o member of one of the Eosy Boy's most populor country
clubs offering swim, tennis, pickle ball, bocce courts, new fitness center & grille plus
18 hale golf course and Spanish-style club heuse with restaurant and lounge.

KPG.com

Kurt Pipar Group
COMPASS

BATTERSBY.

MID CENTURY IN HAPPY VALLEY!
FORE ON MARKET!

NEVER BEI

-~

WO

Ashley Battersby

Broker/Partner
[925) 323-9955

ashley@ashleybattersby.com
@ashleybattersbyhome

DRE# 01407784

It's Village. Of Course.

1280 Panorama Dr  Offered for 52,495,000
BUILT 2021 IN HAPPY VALLEY GLEN!

1185 Glen Rd  Offered for $3,495,000

ASSOCIATES

a1

Image courtesy City of Lafayene

the plan calls for a new
sidewalk that would
connect Topper Lane
and Birdhaven Court to
the new pathway on
Topper Lane.

After the presenta-
tion, the council directed
questions to Luttropp.
Councilmember Anduri
asked why a proposed
four foot wide path on
Topper Lane had been
rejected. Luttropp in-
formed him that not only
has past experience
shown paths under six
feet wide to be too nar-
row but also that five
foot wide landings every
200 feet would be
needed to maintain ADA
compliance for a four
foot wide path.

All 14 citizen com-
ments on the plan were
about the pathway on
Topper Lane. Two of the
comments urged the
council to go forward
with the pathway for
matters of safety and
one comment was am-
bivalent. The rest of the
comments expressed se-
rious dissatisfaction with
the plan, These com-
ments included the loss
of trees and shade, the
cost, the impact on pri-
vate property, and that
the residents of Topper
Lane had not been suffi-
ciently informed or had
their opinions consid-
ered. Several solutions
were offered, including
alternate locations for
the pathway or a one-
way street. The most
popular, however, was
that the pathway be re-
duced to four or five feet
wide.

The City Council had
a finalizing discussion.
Luttropp confirmed that
alternate locations for
the path were unviable
and a one-way street had
previously been unpop-
ular with residents. The
council agreed that they
were completely satis-
fied with sections of the
project on St. Mary's
Road and School Street
and started to discuss
possible alterations for
Topper Lane. Coun-
cilmember Candell sug-
gested that Lafayette
present the four foot
wide option to MTC.
Golier noted that it
would require the ADA
landings and that he
wasn't sure what MTC's
response would be. An-
duri suggested they re-
quest an ADA four foot
wide path but change it
to six feet wide if MTC
requires it.

... tontinued on Page 3



